# OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

# 106 Hancock Road Peterborough, New Hampshire

# **CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL BOARD**

# Selectmen's Advisory Committee

Thursday, November 29, 2018 7:00 p.m. SAU #1

# **Agenda**

- 1. Accept Minutes of October 25, 2018
- 2. 2019-20 Budget
- 3. 2019-20 Default Budget
- 4. Staffing Changes
- 5. Teacher's Contract
- 6. Other

# OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 106 Hancock Road Peterborough, New Hampshire

## CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL BOARD

# Selectmen's Advisory Committee

Thursday, October 25, 2018 7:00 p.m. SAU #1

#### **Minutes**

Present: John Jordan (Hancock), John Robertson (Antrim), Dale Gabel (Dublin), Henry Kunhardt (Francestown), Gail Cromwell (Temple), Kimberly Saunders, Dr. Ann Forrest, David Jack, Kevin Pobst, Myron Steere, Janine Lesser, Bernd Foecking, Jim Fredrickson

John Jordan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. Accept Minutes of September 27, 2018

John Robertson moved to accept the minutes. Dale Gabel second. Unanimous.

## 2. Funding Formula

The funding formula was discussed throughout the agenda.

### 3. Fall Mountain Formula

Fall Mountain was brought together after all of the towns had their schools in place. ConVal made the decision to bond all of the buildings. If repairs are needed in Charleston as part of Fall Mountain, Charleston is responsible for the repairs. There are six different levels. It is highly complicated. The towns own their property.

What is the merit in having a system like Fall Mountain? Fall Mountain felt that it was fair.

What people focus on is different in a specific year. A cooperative is about multiple years. In any given year, one town could be a receivership. It is not about this year, it is about the culmination of multiple years.

Is there a thought on the part of the School Board with regard to the funding formula? Myron Steere said that the thought is that it is so complicated that it would be difficult to do (the Fall Mountain formula).

### 4. Funding Formula ADM/EV Comparisons and Adequacy Aid

What does SAC feel about the funding formula?

Gail Cromwell said that it would be fairer if we had 100% property and had adequacy go to the district. Gail spoke about the differences in adequacy.

Kimberly Saunders said that \$3,600 is the rate that the district receives from the State for every student to cover the cost of education. Additional dollars are added depending on the type of student.

Depending on the town you live in, state wide education property tax (SWEPT), for public education is backed into. Everyone pays the tax, in any given year, towns are either donors or receiverships.

Kimberly reported how the SWEPT impacted various towns.

Gail Cromwell confirmed that Kimberly was correct in her explanation.

The financial implication of what people vote on is different from town to town as a result.

The School Board has asked for a number of ways to look at the funding formula. Looking at doing a re-eval at the same time was asked; deemed to be too complicated.

When do different towns assess property?

Dublin – 2019

Temple - 2019

Greenfield - 2019

Antrim - 2018

Hancock - 2021

Francestown – 2019

Towns assess 20% each year to control assessment costs and level spike in taxes.

#### 5. Relative Tax Burdens

Gail Cromwell spoke about the tax rate for Temple. She said that there is interest by some in leaving ConVal. Kimberly said that she hears from Temple parents that they want to remain as part of ConVal. Certainly there are groups that feel both ways.

A document titled "2018 School Capacity and Current Enrollments" was reviewed. Gail asked why students at AES did not move into GBS.

It is not as simple as moving students, it is about the number of classrooms needed to educate these children.

Discussion took place about the populations of students and the various responsibilities that administrators and staff have.

ConVal loves their small community schools. Antrim consistency supports keeping GBS open and the school budget, and there has never been a successful conversation to close a school.

John Jordan asked what should be expected in terms of warrants in March 2018.

Kimberly said that the board feels that they made a commitment to place a warrant on the ballot in March. What that will be is still unsure.

Kimberly said that moving to 100% valuation, there are some towns that make it difficult to move in as a result of acreage requirements to build a home etc.

## 6. Other

Gail suggested a warrant article that moves grades 7-8 to the high school and 5 and 6 to the elementary schools.

Kimberly said that there is not a political will for this change.

Perpetuating the problem in terms of staff needed was discussed with a model where middle schools and elementary schools were combined.

Kimberly reported that she and the Business Administrator are willing to meet with each towns select board to explain the tax rates and the reason for the change.

David Jack, Interim Business Administrator, said that he spoke with the DRA and tax rates can be set beginning tomorrow morning.

Gail Cromwell asked for a revised payment schedule. Kimberly confirmed that once the tax rates are set a revised payment schedule will be set.

David Jack walked the group through the calculations that arrive to the Tax Apportionment Analysis.

Janine Lesser asked how some towns can complain about the tax rate but not want to close their schools. Kimberly said that the savings is approximately \$3.5M per year to close schools and shutter buildings. People would lose jobs etc.

Gail asked for a breakdown on how the \$3.5M savings was arrived at.

Kimberly said that as a superintendent she has said that we do not run the most efficient model. These are community schools. If towns want to maintain their community school, it will cost more money. These questions have been asked and answered over and over resulting in time spent repeating this work at the expense of not doing other work, which is the business of delivering education.

Kevin Pobst agreed with the Superintendent. This has been an academic exercise. The will to do something different has generally not been there. People are generally happy. He suggested that this stop and that the inefficiencies be accepted. Then, getting to the business of teaching can take place.

Jim Fredrickson said that how ConVal trickles down to tax bills is difficult. He has begun to prepare information that walks through how this comes as a result. It will be available for public consumption once complete if it is thought to be of value.

Kimberly said that this problem exists not only here. The State and Federal Government do not meet their obligation in funding public education.

Gail Cromwell moved to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. John Robertson second. Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Marschok